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Thank you, Mr Chair. 

   

 

1  I have the honour to speak on behalf of the 10 Member States of the 

Association of Southeast Asian Nations (ASEAN) on Agenda Item 141: 

Programme Budget for 2021 in relation to the seismic mitigation retrofit and life-

cycle replacements project at the Economic and Social Commission for Asia and 

the Pacific (ESCAP) premises in Bangkok.  ASEAN aligns itself with the 

statement delivered by Guyana on behalf of the Group of 77 and China. 

 

 

2          ASEAN thanks Mr Chandramouli Ramanathan, Controller and 

Assistant Secretary-General for Programme Planning, Finance and Budget for 

introducing the report of the Secretary-General on this matter.  We also thank Mr 

Abdallah Bachar Bong, Chair of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and 

Budgetary Questions for the Committee’s related report. 

  

 

Mr Chair,  

 

3          It is critical that we provide all United Nations Regional 

Commissions with safe, suitable and accessible workplaces.  ESCAP serves one 

of the largest bases of clients – with 53 Member States and nine Associate 

Members.  We remain grateful for the continued efforts of the Government of 



Thailand, as the host country, in facilitating the work of ESCAP, including by 

facilitating discussions with the relevant local and regional authorities and 

stakeholders, as well as assisting the project team in engaging with key local 

technical experts.   

 

 

4          As we strive to implement the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable 

Development, ESCAP has been pivotal in providing technical assistance and 

capacity-building related to economic and social development to countries in the 

Asia Pacific region.  However, much work remains to be done.  To this end, 

ASEAN reaffirms our support for ESCAP and the leadership of its Executive 

Secretary Armida Alisjahbana.   

  

 

Mr Chair,  

 

5  ASEAN stresses the importance of good governance, effective 

oversight, transparency and accountability in the management of the project to 

ensure its timely completion within budget.   In this regard, we look forward to 

the timely resumption of the annual audit by the Office of Internal Oversight 

Services (OIOS), which was postponed because of the COVID-19 pandemic and 

the related travel restrictions, whenever the conditions permit.  We continue to 

encourage the project team to explore new and innovative ways to optimise the 

use of space, conserve energy, derive cost savings, and reduce business 

disruption, with due consideration given to the most cost-effective approach.   

 

 

6  ASEAN commends ESCAP’s efforts in implementing its 

environmental management strategies.  We are pleased to note that considerable 

energy savings would be achieved through several passive and active 

construction measures and design features of the building.  We also recognise that 



the local construction market and the lessons learnt from the seismic retrofit 

works completed for another building in Bangkok. 


